
Terri’s Memo:
Dear Friends,
Summer is coming to an 
end and the start of the 
fall season is right around 
the corner, I am looking 
forward to see the 
colorful leaves of autumn 

which reminds me how wonderful God is 
with His artwork!
Deaf/Hard of Hearing Ministry Office 
(DHHMO) has been very busy working on 
different projects for the new fiscal year. We 
had a booth display at the 11th Annual 3 Deaf 
Club Picnic on August 20th in Darien, WI. A 
big “Thank you” go out to all the people who 
have volunteered their time to help set up and 
meet with the people who stopped by to see 
what our office is all about. DHHMO also had 
an exhibit at the Cousins Center when all the 
Directors of Religious Education (DRE) and 
Directors of Youth Ministry (DYM) had their 
fall meeting. This was a good way to display 
and explain our program to them. We are now 
working on to reach out and collaboration 
with the other Archdiocesan offices.
Father Christopher Klusman, our Associate 
Director, continues to work part-time with the 
DHHMO and Chaplain for St. Thomas More 
High School. 
Patty Kostechka, the Coordinator of the Deaf 
Religious Education program in Delavan, is 
busy getting ready for the new school year 
with students from Wisconsin School for 
the Deaf (WSD). Patty also coordinates the 

interpreted Masses at St. Andrew Church, 
sets-ups the Bible study session and keeps 
people informed of the Catholic Deaf 
Community events in the Delavan area. A big 
“Thank You” to Patty for all her hard work.
The Deaf/Hard of Hearing Ministry Advisory 
Committee (DHHMAC) had a workshop 
given by Eve Dicker-Eiseman on team 
building. This was a very informative sessions 
on how our advisory committee can be 
effective by working together and with others 
to move forward with our Pastoral Plan. 
A very special “Thank You” to our members 
who served on the DHHMAC for many 
years, Margaret Calteaux, Clark Christensen 
and Arvilla Rank. They have shared with us 
their wealth of knowledge and experiences 
as strong members and participants in the 
Catholic Deaf/Hard of Hearing community. 
I have valued their expertise and leaderships. 
They were wonderful people to work with and 
I learned a lot from them. They were always 
available to help when needed.
We will continue with the fall season of 
“Catholic That!” series. It is nice to have 
people come together to learn from each 
other. We will have three different speakers 
to share their knowledge with us, one session 
in the months of September, October and 
November. (Please see enclosed flyer on the 
topics, page 6).
Save the date for March 17-19, 2017. We 
will have a weekend Lenten Retreat with 
Jeannine Adkins from Topeka, Kansas. More 
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MISSION STATEMENT - Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry
The Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry in the Archdiocese of Milwaukee exists to enable all Catholic Deaf and Hard of Hearing 
people to participate fully in the liturgical, educational, pastoral, spiritual, and human concerns ministries in the Church.

u Continued on next page.
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Fr. CK’s Corner
By Fr. Christopher Klusman 

On Saturday, October 1, there will be a 
special event taking place at the Cousins 
Center that I hope and encourage you to 
sign up to attend. It is FREE and 
sign language interpreters will 
be provided. Arrival times are 
between 8 - 8:30 a.m. There will 

be morning drinks and snacks. Then everyone will 
be seated by 8:30 a.m. The event will go from 8:30 
a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

The event is focused on two of the Archdiocese 
of Milwaukee’s goals from the Synod: Vision 
for the Future: Evangelization and the Sunday 
Mass. The event is to help us make the effort to live our 
lives every day like Christ: through our signs, words, and actions. 
It is to make it a daily mission: every second, every minute, every 
hour, every day, every week, every month, and every year for the 
rest of our lives. So, what will happen during this event? 

Beginning at 8:30 am, Archbishop Listecki will lead us in prayer 

and give us a talk. He will introduce the themes for the morning. 
Then at 9:15 a.m., Fr. Phillip Bogacki and Susan McNeil will 
talk about how the Sunday Mass (the Eucharist: Jesus’ Body, 
Blood, Soul, and Divinity) is at the heart of our mission and the 
importance to always be formed constantly as disciples of Jesus, 
sharing the Good News! 

There will be three interpreted workshops, but you will only 
be able to choose two. For the workshop that you 
are not able to attend, you can ask others for their 

notes and/or have them explain the main points 
of that workshop. The first interpreted workshop 

(Round One) begins at 10:15 a.m., while the second 
(Round Two) begins at 11:15 a.m. One interpreted 

workshop (1% Challenge to Get to Know Jesus) will be 
provided at BOTH 10:15 a.m. and 11:15 a.m. slots. The 

second interpreted workshop (Leadership with Mission 
in Mind) will be provided at 10:15 a.m. (Round One), 

while the third interpreted workshop (Hospitality Is Our 
Joy: We’re All Called to be Parish Ambassadors) is be provided at 
11:15 a.m. (Round Two). 

At 12:10 p.m., you will join everyone again for the Wrap-up and 
Closing Prayer. At 12:30 p.m., you are welcome to stay for lunch 
(meal: Cousins Subs). 

Everyone is invited! Bring your family and friends! Make sure 
you go on-line today to register. If you don’t have a computer, 
contact Terri Matenaer for she can help you: www.archmil.org/
Synod2014/Vision/Leadership-Gathering/SaturdayRegistration.
htm. Type in your First and Last Names, your email address, your 
Parish (you can type in “Deaf/Hard of Hearing Ministry” instead), 
city, and position (Choose “Other” and type in “Parish Member”). 
Make sure you click on the box for “Sign language interpreter.” 

Also, click on what workshop you want to go for Round One 
and Round Two. There will be no sign language interpreter for 
the workshops on “Sunday is Our Day: Music, Message, and 
Ministries” and for the Spanish community. 

Just in case, your choices for Rounds One and Two are: 

Round One: 	 1% Challenge to Get to Know Jesus  
	 Leadership with Mission in Mind

Round Two: 	 1% Challenge to Get to Know Jesus 
	 Hospitality Is Our Joy: We’re All Called to be 		
	 Parish Ambassadors

When you are finished with registration, don’t forget a very 
important step: click “Submit.” May God bless you and I hope you 
will enjoy this wonderful event! 
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Leadership GatheringSeptember 30 and October 1, 2016

Evangelization

Vision
A

for the

Sunday Mass
and the

information will be available later.
In closing, I would like you to reflect on this quote: 
“Do little things with great love.”  — St. Mother Teresa
Enjoy the beautiful autumn season. God bless you all.
Blessings,
Terri Matenaer

Margaret Calteaux, Clark Christensen and Arvilla Rank.

u Continued from page 1.



Friday, September 30 and repeated Saturday, October 1, 2016
8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. - Archbishop Cousins Catholic Center

Focus on Cultural Change

	 • Proclaiming Christ by our words and actions
	 • Moving from maintenance in parishes to mission – It’s a new day!
	 • Grows out of the Guiding Principles from the Evangelization and Sunday Mass Resource

Schedule
	 8:00 a.m. Check In and Morning Refreshments
	 8:30 a.m. Prayer and Reflection by Archbishop Listecki
	 9:15 a.m. General Presentation – Fr. Phillip Bogacki and Susan McNeil
	 10:00 a.m. Break & Move to Workshops
	 10:15 a.m. Workshops – Round One
	 11:00 a.m. Break & Move to Workshops
	 11:15 a.m. Workshops – Round Two
	 12:00 p.m. Move to Large Group
	 12:10 p.m. Wrap-up and Closing Prayer
	 12:30 p.m. Optional Lunch in Dining Room - Cousins Subs

Keynote Presentation

	 Evangelization and the Sunday Mass: Moving from Maintenance to Mission
• Fr. Phillip Bogacki, Pastor – Christ King and St. Bernard Parishes, Wauwatosa
• Susan McNeil, Director – Nazareth Project for Marriage and Family Formation 
Our new archdiocesan mission statement calls us to change the very culture of our archdiocese and our parishes. 
It’s time for us to rethink parish life and everything we do – and to move from membership-based communities to 
communities of disciples of Jesus who proclaim and share the Good News. At the heart of our mission is the Sunday 
Mass, which calls us to reach all people by calling, forming and sending disciples. 

Evangelization

VisionA
for the

Sunday Mass
and the
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Workshops 
Sunday is Our Day: Music, Message and Ministries  		
	                      
• Fr. Brian Mason, Pastor – St. Mary Parish, Hales Corners
• Mitchell Owens, Director of Music & Liturgy – St. Eugene Parish, Fox Point
The Sunday Mass is our opportunity to invite people into an engaging prayer 
experience that involves good quality hymns, homilies and hospitality.

Hospitality is Our Joy: We’re All Called to be Parish Ambassadors        
• Barb Vite, Parish Stewardship Director – Archdiocese of Milwaukee
• Michelle Nemer, Associate Director of Synod Implementation – Archdiocese of Milwaukee
We are all called to live out the mission and extend a sense of hospitality, invitation and companionship, whether we are 
a parish secretary, pastoral minister, volunteer leader or average parishioner.

Leadership with Mission in Mind                                                                                              
• Fr. Don Thimm, Pastor – Holy Apostles Parish, New Berlin
• Fr. Matthew Widder, Pastor – Holy Name and St. Clement Parishes, Sheboygan
Designed for key parish leaders (priests, parish directors, deacons, and laity), this workshop will name the mission 
of the Church, discuss the importance of having a missionary focus, explore how to build a leadership team around 
mission, and share practical strategies for making mission happen in the parish. 

1% Challenge to Get to Know Jesus                                                                              
• Rich Harter, Director of the John Paul II Center for the New Evangelization – Archdiocese of Milwaukee
• Margaret Rhody, Associate Director – Office of Evangelization –  
Archdiocese of Milwaukee
This new practical initiative from the Office of Evangelization helps people build a habit of getting to know Jesus by 
taking 1% of their day (15 minutes) to pray with the Gospels for 30 days. This workshop will explore how this free 
resource can be used in a variety of ways to foster intentional lives of prayer and discipleship. 

Una uture para el uture: La evangelización y la Misa dominical                                         
(10:15-11:00 a.m. solamente) 
• Gabriela Cabrera, Directora de Educación Religiosa, 
Parroquia de San Patricio, Racine
• Jesus Villanueva, Director de Coro  – Parroquias San Adalberto,  
San Rafael el Arcángel, Milwaukee
Este taller es para dialogar sobre el documento de la nueva Evangelización y la Misa dominical. El enfoque será sobre 
los tres “Principios Fundamentales” y “Recursos para la Misa” incluyendo maneras prácticas para su implementación. 

El reto del 1% para llegar a conocer a Jesús (11:15 a.m.–12 p.m. solamente)                 
• Fr. Jose Gonzalez, Pastor – St. Adalbert, Prince of Peace/Principe de Paz and  
St. Vincent de Paul Parishes, Milwaukee
Esta nueva iniciativa práctica de la Oficina de la Evangelización ayuda a las personas a desarrollar el hábito de apartar 
tiempo para conocer a Jesús asignando un 1% de su día (15 minutos) para orar con los Evangelios durante 30 días. 
Este taller explorará cómo este recurso gratuito puede ser utilizado en una variedad de maneras para fomentar vidas 
intencionales de oración y discipulado. 
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By Mary Ellen Martens

In the beginning 
of my first year 
of MFP, I was a 
bit frightened 
because I had no 
idea what it was all 
about and I had no 

advance visualization of what kind of 
homework would be given. Will the 
teachers be nice or strict? Will the 
teachers expect too much from me? 
You may have a clear picture of what 
went into my mind. Honestly, I was 
relieved that everything wasn’t that 
bad. Teachers were great. Classes meet 
6 times a year (3 in the fall and 3 in the 
spring, no winter or summer months). 
One weekend per month is sufficient 
and an ideal arrangement.

The first few months were mind-
boggling as I tried to remember what 
I was supposed to do. However, I met 
my classmates for the first time. I was 
anxious and bit my nails. But, after I 
learned that they were nervous about 
meeting me, that broke the ice and we 
felt cozy in our company. FYI: We are 
the largest class in MFP history; the 
number was 9. Currently the number is 
8, due to the financial issue the guy had 
to leave. (I do hope he will come back 
someday.)

Sr. Rita Wiggington, MFP Coordinator, 
assigned us volunteer sheets. For 
the first year students they have to 
complete 10 hours of volunteering; 
2nd year students 20 hours; 3rd 
year students 30 hours, and 4th year 
students 40 hours. By the end of 
the school term we handed out our 
volunteer sheets and the reflection 
connecting to what we experienced 
from it. Sr. Rita also assigned us to do 
our duties. What are our duties? We do 
prayer services (morning and evening), 

prepare liturgy ourselves (1st Reading, 
Psalms and 2nd Reading) and we each 
take turns to be an altar server. Indeed, 
we were very awkward and made many 
mistakes during the first year. We 
eventually picked up pretty fast during 
the second year. We “settled down” and 
were more confident than the first year 
because we knew what to expect and 
learned to express ourselves better. We 
worked as a team.

During the first year the teachers 
were very dedicated in helping us. 
They encouraged us to find out who 
we really were. In two classes we had 
to perform our projects so that we 
expressed our thoughts through action; 
to me it was more like a drama class. 
I learned a lot from different classes 
by different teachers; for example, Fr. 
Tony is proficient in church history 
while Msgr. Glenn Nelson is an expert 
in church issues and canon law. Also 
I enjoyed watching my classmates 
sharing their questions and opinions. 
We enjoyed talking with each other 

and the teachers after classes ended at 
9pm on both Friday and Saturday for 
our social. We got to know each other 
better.

Last May 15th was very special because 
we witnessed the fourth year students’ 
graduation. There were lots of tears and 
hugs. We were saddened to see them 
go. The day before (the 14th) we, 2nd 
year students, threw a surprise party 
for them. 

In summary, my classmates are more 
like my second family. We help each 
other prepare for church services, 
projects and homework. We take time 
to help one student, who is fluent in 
Spanish but knows English fairly, to 
catch up in class because we want to 
graduate together. She is my sister in 
Christ. Anyway, during our two years 
I become enthusiastic and want to get 
involved with deaf ministry. Please 
pray for me to achieve my goals within 
two more years, especially during the 
time I have to deal with my parents’ 
health issues.

 | 5

TWO YEAR JOURNEY OF MINISTRY FORMATION PROGRAM (MFP)

Join Heart of the Nation for 
closed-captioned Sunday 
Catholic Mass on TV or 
online. You can tune in the 
Sunday Catholic Mass at 9 
a.m. on WCGV channel 24 
or 5:30 a.m. on WITI channel 6. 
For online video of the Mass and a 
complete time and channel listing for 
cable and satellite TV viewers, visit 
www.HeartoftheNation.org. 

Heart of the Nation, a nonprofit 
Catholic ministry, produces the 
Mass in the chapel of Saint Francis 
de Sales Seminary and broadcasts 
it nationwide. Free subscriptions 

to Heart of the Nation’s Prayer & 
Worship Guide provide full text for 
all of the Sunday readings, weekly 
reflections, and other written prayer 
resources to use throughout each 
week. To order the free Prayer & 
Worship Guide, send a request with 
your name and mailing address to 
Heart of the Nation, P.O. Box 14428, 
Milwaukee, WI 53214, or send an 
e-mail to Mail@HeartoftheNation.org.

CLOSED-CAPTIONED TV AND ONLINE MASS



I had the honor of representing the 
International Catholic Deaf Association-
United States (ICDA-US) Chapter 7 
as delegate to the ICDA-US Midwest 
Regional Conference. The conference 
was at the Marriott Northwest Chicago 
Hotel in Hoffman Estates, Ill. ICDA-
US Chapter 10 of Chicago was the 
conference host. Chapter 10 along with 
Joliet, Illinois Chapter 46 hosted the first 
Conference fifty years ago in April 1966. 
The theme of the 2016 conference was 
“Faith Journey: Past and Present.”

Patricia Flannery Slisz was Chairperson 
of the Conference. The conference 
opened with benediction celebrated 
by Fr. Christopher Klusman. Fr. 
Christopher chaired the liturgy 
committee for the weekend. 

Fr. Joseph Bruce, S.J. who is responsible 
for the Catholic Deaf Archives at the 
Holy Cross College in Worcester, 
Massachusetts gave excellent workshops 
Friday evening and Saturday morning. 
He talked about the newsletters written 
around the United States by the Catholic 
Deaf Community. He is working to 
collect full sets of newsletters, whenever 
possible. He has copies of Hand in Hand 
and What’s Up newsletters. He also has 
copies of the ICDA official newsletter, 
The Deaf Catholic. If you have saved old 
newsletters and do not know what to do 
with them he would be happy to have 
the newsletters or other papers about 
the Catholic Deaf Community. This is 
especially important for older people 
to pass on what they have saved so the 
newsletters are not thrown out. This is 
the Deaf Catholic History. I am happy 
that Fr. Joe is interested in this history. 
He has more than 90 files of documents.

Friday night after Fr. Joe’s talk, everyone 
enjoyed the 50th anniversary receptions.

Saturday afternoon the officers, 
moderators and delegates had a 

meeting. The Midwest Region Officers 
include President: Margaret Calteaux, 
Secretary: Patricia Slisz, Treasurer: Toby 
Petrie, and Past President: Jean Cox. 
The officers told us that ICDA now has 
139 chapters. The newest chapter is in 
Mexico.

Fr. Christopher Klusman gave a report 
on the Young Deaf Adult Program 
at the ICDA-US Conference in 
Cleveland in July 2015. Other people 
Reported about things happening in 
Korea and Argentina. Delegates voted 
to make donations to the Ministry 
Formation Program in Chicago, Korean 
Deaf Community, Argentina Deaf 
Community, and the ICDA-US Young 
Adult Program at the Conference in St. 
Louis in 2017. The meeting was good. 
The 2018 MWR Conference will be in 
Milwaukee.

The Very Rev. Ronald Hicks, Vicar 
General of the Archdiocese of Chicago 
celebrated Mass with priests present 
at the conference concelebrating. This 
was followed by a celebration of the 
40th Conference banquet. Fr. Joseph 
Mulcrone of Chicago was the keynote 
speaker and spoke on the history of 
the MWR. Member of the year awards 
went to Susan Koehn of Milwaukee and 
Janette Fields of St. Louis, Missouri. 

Congratulations to Sue and Janette.

This was a very successful and enjoyable 
conference. We had opportunities to see 
many old friends and meet new people. 

Thank you for the opportunity to 
represent Ephpheta/ICDA Chapter 7 at 
the Conference.

Blessings to all of you!

Arvilla Rank

Note: Should you have old newsletter or 
other documents which you would like 
to give to the Catholic Deaf Archives, 
please send them to: Deaf Catholic 
Archives - Dinand Library, Holy Cross 
College, 1 College Street, Worcester, MA 
01610 

ICDA-US Midwest Region Holds Conference

HAND IN HAND | FALL 2016

p Deacon David Sommers, Sue Koehn, 
and Fr. Christopher Klusman pose after Fr. 
Christopher presents Sue with the award 
Sunday morning after Mass.

p Midwest Region President Margaret 
Calteaux presents “Member of the Year 
 Award for Sue Koehn to Arvilla Rank, 
delegate for Chapter 7. Patricia Slisz, 
Conference Chairperson and Secretary, 
looks on.

p Keynote speaker, Fr. Joe Bruce, S.J.
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Sr. Mary Claude was born in Milwaukee, Wis., 
and was given the name Louise at her baptism 
on December 31, 1922. Her parents, Thomas 
and Frances (Poglitsch) Telderer, had emigrated 
from Austria. The family belonged to St. Boniface 
Parish where Louise graduated from elementary 
school. She then attended Messmer High School 
for three years before joining our congregation on 
August 28, 1940, and completing high school at 
St. Mary’s Academy. On August 11, 1941, Louise 
became a novice and received the name Sister 
Mary Claude.

On August 12, 1943, Sister Mary Claude made her first profession 
and began her ministry that fall at St. John School for the Deaf. 
She assisted Sr. Bertrand Raab (+1991) with the youngest children. 
During the next several years, she attended Cardinal Stritch 
College (now University) on a part-time basis and completed her 
bachelor’s degree in 1952. After February 1976, Sister Mary Claude 
lived in various residences in the area, but continued to teach first 
grade at St. John’s until the school closed in 1983. At this point, 
she had devoted 40 years to the care and education of young deaf 
children, and her transition to other ministry was a challenge.

Sister Mary Claude then assisted Sr. Carolita Bott (+1996) with the 
care of the Motherhouse grounds for two years. Subsequently, she 
taught at Hanna Boys Center, Sonoma, California and at St. Coletta 
of Jefferson, Wisconsin, 1985-1992. Sister Mary Claude was an aide 
in St. Ann Adult Day Care, at our Motherhouse, for two years. She 
retired in 1994 and celebrated her 70th jubilee of her profession in 
2013.

Since 2001, Sister Mary Claude lived at Clare Hall and continued 
her work with cancelled stamps and finding buyers for them. In 
this way, she and all the sisters who worked with her contributed 
to mission needs at home and elsewhere. Sister Mary Claude was 
dedicated to helping others, and in her later years, as health issues 
arose and her mobility decreased, she said her great challenge was 
“accepting” what is.

Sister wrote that, “All of my life I knew deep in my heart that I 
wanted to be a Sister. During the turbulent times, I read the lives of 
several Religious Foundresses.” She experienced joy in the beauty 
of the four seasons, fresh air, the Eucharist and marvelous people. 
Fun times included playing cards and keeping up with people by 
writing letters.

Gratitude was a constant theme in her reflections as a Jubilarian. 
“I have been very blessed. I thank God for letting me serve Him 

Faithfully.” (1993, 50th Jubilee). “I am ever 
grateful to God and to our Community. I am 
grateful to all who have positively reinforced me.” 
(2003, 60th Jubilee). “I have been very blessed in 
my Religious Life.” (2013, 70th Jubilee).

Sr. Mary Claude’s health changed rapidly and she 
moved to the Motherhouse for closer observation 
on July 2. She was admitted to hospice at Aurora 
St. Luke’s Medical Center on July 7. Sisters Jane 
Denning and KD Strandell and two nephews 
were with her when God called her home the 
evening of July 8, 2016. Her death was peaceful; 

she had finished her work.

One of Sister Mary Claude’s favorite quotes comes from a poem 
by Ruth Mary Fox, “,,, that the Lamp of my Life has burnt out 
for Thee.” And to God she can now paraphrase the words of the 
Psalmist: “Your word [was] a lamp to guide my feet and a light for 
my path.” Psalm 119:105

Marie Colette Roy, OSF and Marcia Lunz, OSF

We Celebrate the memory of our beloved  
Sister Mary Claude (Louise) Telderer - December 19, 1922 - July 8, 2016

HAND IN HAND | FALL 2016
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Save Datethe

More info coming soon!

March 17-19, 2017

Jeanine  
Adkins  

Topeka, KS

2017 Lenten 
Retreat  

at St. Francis de Sales Seminary  
Retreat Center



Deaf/Hard of Hearing Ministry Presents: 

 
 

Saturday, September 10 ~ “How to prepare for Funeral” 
      By John Rozga - Rozga Funeral Home 
*NOTE: Session will start at 1 pm followed by movie then Mass* 
 
Saturday, October 8 ~ “Dia de Los Muertos” (Day of the Dead) 
      By Sissy Zoellick 
 
Saturday, November 12 ~ “What is Adoration and Benediction?” 
      By Tim Gall 
 
Time:  2 pm – 4 pm (unless noted) 
 4 pm ~ ASL Mass  
Location:  St. Matthias Parish 
 (Steiger Hall in basement) 
 9306 W. Beloit Avenue 
 Milwaukee, WI  53227 
 

 

THAT! 

Free! 

2016 
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St. Andrew Parish, Delavan
714 E. Walworth Avenue, Delavan, WI 53115
Patty Kostechka’s Phone: 262-728-9751
Patty’s E-Mail: patty.kostechka@charter.net
Parish Phone: 262-728-5922
Parish E-Mail: standrewsdelavan@sbcglobal.net
Website: www.standrews-delavan.org
Interpreted Mass: Sundays - 9:30am
 
St. Clare Parish, Wind Lake
7616 Fritz Street, Wind Lake, WI 53185
Phone: 262-895-2729
E-Mail: clarewl@tds.net
Website: www.stclarewindlake.org
Closed Captioning Mass: 2nd Saturday of the Month – 4:00pm
 
St. Dominic Parish, Sheboygan
2133 N. 22nd Street, Sheboygan, WI 53081
Phone: 920-458-7070
E-Mail: tewinkelel@catholicnorth.org 
Website: www.stdominic.us
Interpreted Mass: Please Contact the Parish Office
 
St. James Parish, Menomonee Falls
W220 N6588 Town Line Road, Menomonee Falls, WI 53051
Phone: 262-251-3944
E-Mail: stjameschurch@bizwi.rr.com
Website: www.stjames-parish.com
Interpreted Mass: 2nd & 4th Saturdays - 4:30pm
 
St. Joseph Parish, Grafton 
1619 Washington Street. Grafton, WI 53024
Phone: 262-375-6500
E-Mail: parish@stjosephgrafton.org
Website: www.stjosephgrafton.org
Interpreted Mass: 1st & 4th Saturdays at 4:00 pm, 3rd Sunday at 
10:30 am
 
St. Mary Immaculate Conception, West Bend
1610 Monroe Street, West Bend, WI 53090
Phone: 262-338-5600
Email: rprim@stmaryparisheswb.org
Website: www.stmaryparishwb.org
Interpreted Mass: 2nd Sunday of the Month - 10:00am

St. Matthias Parish, Milwaukee
9306 W. Beloit Road, Milwaukee, WI 53227
Phone: 414-321-0893
E-Mail: info@stmatthias-milw.org
Website: www.stmatthias-milw.org
ASL Mass in the Parish Center/Chapel
With Fr. Christopher Klusman and Deacon David Sommers
Sundays - 9:00am 

St. Paul the Apostle Parish, Racine
6400 Spring Street, Racine, WI 53406
Phone: 262-886-0530
E-Mail: ckechter@stpaulracine.org
Website: www.stpaulracine.org
Interpreted Mass: Sundays - 10:30am
 
St. Peter Parish, Kenosha
2224 30th Avenue, Kenosha, WI 53144
Phone: 262-551-9004
E-Mail: rectory@stpeterskenosha.com
Website: www.stpeterskenosha.org
Interpreted Mass: Sundays - 10:30am
 
Good Shepherd Parish, Menomonee Falls 
N88 W17658 Christman Road, Menomonee Falls, WI 53051
Phone: 262-255-2035
E-Mail: goodshepherd@gdinet.com
Website: www.mygoodshepherd.org
Interpreted Mass: Sundays – 11:00am

Shepherd of the Hills Parish, Eden 
(near Fond du Lac)
W1562 County Road B, Eden, WI 53019
Phone: 920-477-3201
E-Mail: sgitter@sothparish.org
Website: www.sothparish.org
Interpreted Mass: 1st & 3rd Sundays - 8:15am
 
*Times Listed Are Subject to Change*
As of May 11, 2016

HAND IN HAND | FALL 2016

Interpreted and ASL Masses  
throughout the Archdiocese of Milwaukee
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Contact Information
Office Hours: Thursdays 9 a.m. - 4 p.m.

IMPORTANT: Fr. Christopher Klusman’s text number for EMERGENCY ONLY: 414-793-1369.
Remember, an emergency is:

•	 A death in the family & make plans for funeral.
•	 Request for anointing and/or visit because of serious car accident, heart attack, life-threatening  

health issue, or sudden surgery. Tell me where to meet (hospital, hospice, home, etc.)
•	 Crisis: Abuse, domestic violence, alcohol/drug abuse, or thoughts of abortion or suicide.

If you have any questions about what is an emergency, please email me at: klusmanc@archmil.org

NOTE: Fr. Christopher Klusman is off on Mondays. If you need immediate assistance, please contact Terri 
Matenaer (see contact information above).

HAND IN HAND SUBSCRIPTION

Name: _______________________________________________________________________________________

Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________

City and Zip Code: _____________________________________________________________________________

Email address: ________________________________________________________________________________

Birthdays: Husband ____________________ Wife _____________________ Anniversary: ___________________

If you don’t have a computer, Hand in Hand subscriptions can be mailed to your home.

Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry
Archdiocese of Milwaukee

3501 S. Lake Drive Milwaukee WI 53235
Email requests are welcomed: matenaert@archmil.org
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Fr. Christopher Klusman
Associate Director

klusmanc@archmil.org
Office: 414-501-2022 (Videophone/Voice)

Terri Matenaer, Coordinator
matenaert@archmil.org

Office: 414-203-0552 (Videophone/Voice)
Home: 262-672-6823 (Videophone/Voice)


